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  Looking  Upstream     

March 17th WVFF    General  Meeting  
 

Eagles  Lodge   
    

 Wet Fly Time   5:45 pm    Dinner      6:30 pm      
          Club Business        7:00 pm    Presenter    7:15 pm 
 

Christmas Island ¶ Mexican Roosterfish - Klickatat River 
Jim Gallagher <  owner of Troutwater fly shop in Cle  Elum > and Johnny Boitano 

 

Johnny Boitano - Ghillie and guide, has been professionally guiding since his high school days and is 

the workhorse guide of Troutwater averaging about 200 guide days a year on the Klickitat, Methow, 

and Yakima Rivers. He has just completed his forth expedition to Christmas Island pursuing Giant 

Trevally and other South Pacific species.  Itôs sure to be entertaining, youôll begin with a run to 

Christmas Island chasing Giant Trevally, Bonefish and Jacks.  Their next stop is the Sea of Cortez side 

of Baja, in search of Rooster fish cruising the beaches searching of bait fish .  Your final stop is the 

Klickitat for some outstanding steelhead fishing.  Itôs hoped this visit to the Klickitat will prepare you 

for an actual trip in the fall. The ins and outs of river access sites, flies and techniques will be covered . 

Fly Fishing Class at Wenatchee Valley College 
 

Do you know anyone who might benefit from a fly fishing class?  A wife or youngster might enjoy 

learning the art and science of fly fishing.  The student will learn about equipment, knot tying, casting 

and fly tying  and theyôll gain the skills needed to successfully fish lakes and streams.  Members are 

asked to contact the instructors, Gary Anderson and Tom Whiteside who will eagerly appreciate your 

help on specific nights to help out.  As a result the students will increase their understanding of our 

club, the nature of trout, their feeding habits and other important fishing information.  
 

The class lasts 17½ hours and will be offered on Tuesday evenings 7:00 pm to 9:30. Starting on April 

5th  and concluding on May 17th in Sexton Hall, room 6016.  Register at WVC 6 682-6500 to sign up for 

this great class.  $89  CED 110.

 



 

Kids Fly Fishing Academy    June 19 - 25, 2016  

 
Once again our club will be sponsoring a young person(s) to attend this yearôs Fly Fishing 
Academy.  Here are a few of the details.  
 

The Academy is a youth education project of Washington Council of Trout Unlimited and is made 
possible with the help and support of Washington State Council Federation Fly Fishers. It is held on 

Hicks Lake, Lacey.  
  

 ACADEMY FEATURES  
o Co-educational, ages 12 ï 16.  
o Curriculum focuses on conservation, natural resource stewardship, and fly fishing 

essentials.  
o Fly fishing classes include fly casting, fly tying, knot tying, reading water, and water 

safety.  
o Morning and evening fly fishing activities on Nisqually Pond and Deschutes River.  

o On-the-water aquatic macro invertebrate sampling activity.  
o Faculty and staff include wildlife resource professionals, northwest fly fishing and fly 

tying professionals and enthusiasts, and local fishing club volunteers.  

 
 

Having Fun with Kirk Hinkley 

   
 

Brookies were taken on a leech pattern from a little beaver pond in Okanogan County.  

Nice óBow from the Stehekin River, caught on a trout bead fished amongst spawning sockeye. 

 

 

 

 



 

March 19th Outing at-Quincy Lakes    

Leader:   Fred Kunzmann 
Leader Contact: 509.668.1321 

Gathering At:  Southside of Quincy Lake ï Campsites where available 
Flies:   Chironomids (black and red) 

Hot Dog lunch ñnoonishò at campsite. 
 

 

April 23rd Outing at Blue Lake 

Bruce Merighi 

The Snowy Owl Theatre at Sleeping Lady Lodge in Leavenworth was the scene of a first-time fishing 
event.  The venue was packed by a sell-out crowd of just over 200 fly fishers, hailing from Spokane, 

Lynwood, the Moses Lake and Plain.  Everyone enjoying a common interest and a new fun event never 
experienced in this area. Positive vibes were in the air as the patrons bought raffle tickets at our 

information booth, entered to win a free float trip from the good folks from Ellensburg Anglers, a 
relatively new Orvis Endorsed Guide Service and talked fish and habitat to the good folks from the 
Leavenworth Chapter of Trout Unlimited. 

The films were all about ten minutes in length and related to fly fishing but hit diverse subjects like a 
large guy on a super small mini bike fishing with someone named Volker, heart strings tugged by one  

 



film addressing youth fly fishing while others showed off exotic locations and eye popping monster fish.   
All in all a feast for the eyes and soul.  

Our dejavou President Rob Winters welcomed the full house at the start of the film and gave a very 
brief thank you from the WVFF and maybe a personal invite to attend our next meeting.   

 
We all owe new members Eric and Kyra Davis a nod of gratitude for being the primary engine behind 

this enjoyable and professionally handled film fest. They donated a nice quantity of raffle items, along 
with the club and Sportsmanôs Warehouse.  Ericôs company has also for a better than 50% savings 
created new WVFF trifold flyers and web address business cards that we distributed to future club 

members. 

During intermission, half of the raffle winners were announced and the remainder at the evening 

conclusion.  Their idea of posting winning numbers on the screen, instead of drawing numbers in front 
of the attendees made for a rapid and effective means of making the winners very happy in a short 
period of time.  Thoughts for next banqueté 

The WVFF coffers increased by over $ 700 from the raffle , 20% of the gate and 10% of that nights 
proceeds from OôGradyôs Pantry.  This made for a fun and profitable night for our little club.    

This showing was the first time ever this event has been in the Wenatchee/Leavenworth area and when 
asked at the end of the night if we should do it again the 200 plus film goers all gave a unanimous 

applause for the idea.  So keep your fingers crossed because Iôm going again if we are lucky enough 
to secure the event. 

 

Lower Wenatchee River Access Project Progress (WDFW) 

Travis Maitland, Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife Dist. 7 Fish Biologist 
Since being provided legal descriptions of all access easements along the lower Wenatchee River 
(Mouth to Leavenworth), the following is the progress that has been made towards reestablishing 
public access and awareness of access points to these easements.  46 separate easements have been 

identified, of which 13 have WDFW owned access points.  Only two of these (besides the 13 WDFW 
owns) have been identified as having ñtrespassò easement through private property to easements 

adjacent to the Wenatchee River.  A ñcoarseò map utilizing GIS has been made to illustrate the location 
of each easement (25ô wide strip of land of various length adjacent to the river), using the provided 

legal descriptions.  In most cases access points to these easements have been identified as currently 
being public access.  However, a clear indication of access is lacking (signage, parkingéetc.).  Two 
access points that appear to be going across private property will need additional work/investigation 

(surveys, communication with landowner).  80 ï 90 hours have been spent by WDFW thus far. 

If it is determined that surveys are necessary, a funding so urce for these surveys must be identified.  

Pursue providing a more detailed and updated map (possibly interactive) to be available to the public 
on the WDFW website. This map would clearly illustrate and describe public points of access. 

Look into providing signs where able and appropriate.   Discussions with affected landowners    
 



 

Request from your new Ghillie, Jack Squires 

Rob Winters, Fred Kunzmann, and I are undertaking the task of inventorying and recording our clubôs 

library.  To do so, we need your help.  Would anyone who has books or videos checked-out that may 

be overdue, please return them at our next club meeting (3/17).   Once the list of contents is updated, 

Iôll be asking for club members input as to how you would like the library to function in the future.  

 

 

Washington State Council International Federation of 

Fly Fishers 2531 Simon Lane NE, Olympia, Washington 98507 www.wscifff.org 

 
FEDERATION OF FLY FISHERS Conserve, Restore and Educate Through Fly Fishing 

 
 Dear Fly Tyer,  
 
This is a REMINDER that registrations will be needed to be received no later than March 15th, if you wish to be 
included in the 2016 Fair Program; sessions started filling today March 1st.  
This is the WSCIFFF 10th annual Fly Fishing Fair held at the Kittitas Valley Event Center in Ellensburg, WA, 
April 29th and 30th, 2016. If you want to be in the brochure and have a place to tie your flies get your 
registration in NOW. This is the last chance to be assured a tying session.  
 

You may register at the following web address online now, visit: 
https://www.regonline.com/2016washingtonflyfishingfair. 

 
Please confirm the web registration if you are attending the free volunteer dinner on Thursday evening April 28. 
Current hotel options are listed on our web site www.wscifff.org, mention the WA Fly Fishing Fair to get the 
discount price that is listed on the web site when you call your hotel choice. There will be a banquet dinner 
Friday night with a live auction at 6 PM, purchase your tickets on  
line for $35. The success of this event depends on your participation. If you have any questions or concerns 
please feel free to contact John Newbury or Chet Allison.  
 
Washington State Flyfishing Fly Tying Chairs:  John Newbury Chairman: johnmnewbury@hotmail.com  

Chet Allison Co-Chair:  jochetallison@msn.com 

https://www.regonline.com/2016washingtonflyfishingfair
mailto:jochetallison@msn.com


 

 


